Fundamental Baptist

World-wide Missions
P.O. Box 341356
Memphis, Tennessee 38184-1356

901-873-2146 FAX: 901-873-2148

April 4, 2022

Dear Friends in Christ,

Greetings in Jesus' name. Since my last letter, I have had six weeks of physical therapy because of falls. Thank you for remembering me in your prayers. God is so good.

Covid has dealt a real blow among our church members. Our secretary went to be with the Lord right after Christmas. Our hearts go out to others that are grieving over their loved ones. We know that God makes no mistakes.

I would like to ask for special prayer for my son David. He has lost sight in his right eye. He is under a doctor's care. He is having to take shots in his eye. Please pray that he might receive full sight if it is the Lord's will.

I talked with my friend A.J. who returned to Chile about a month ago. He said the churches that we started there are doing well. One of them was having their fortieth anniversary. Praise the Lord for His blessings.

We want to thank each of you for your faithfulness to pray and give on our behalf. God bless you. Pray for God's mercy on America.

Our phone numbers are 804-745-8332 and 423-802-5448.

In Christ, Lewis Browning

Lewis and Bonnie Browning